
 

                        
 

 

To: Dr. Mahoney & Board of Education 
From: Kelli Virgil 
Re:  Board Report 
Date: July 2021 
 
 

Summer School: 

 Out of the nearly 100 students who attended summer school, only 3% of them did not meet the 

requirements to move on to the next grade level for the 2021-2022 school year. Two of these students are 

in kindergarten, and one is in fourth grade. Progress throughout the school year, the child’s birthday, and 

attendance during the school year as well as summer school were all factored into this decision. 

 Parents were notified prior to summer school what the requirements would be to move on to the next grade 

level via multiple letters home and teacher communication. After summer school was completed, a 

progress report was sent home, a phone call and/or email was provided as well as a letter mailed home. 

 

Professional Work: 

 Dates have been set for a July training with Leader in Me for the Lighthouse team – July 29th. We will be 

meeting with Jenifer Hearn either virtually or in-person. 

 Equity training dates for those who want to participate have been set for Friday, July 30th and Saturday, 

July 31st.  

 Teachers have been emailed over the summer reminding them of resources that will be used during the 

2021-2022 school year. 

 All staff were provided information on free PD that occurs August 1st-14th through the Hive Summit. OES 

will provide CPDUs for completed sessions to teachers. 

 

Family Communication: 

 Emails were sent out to families in the months of June and July with newsletters for each month. 

 An email will be sent July 12th reminding families that during registration that are e-signing the handbook as 

well as the OES Form of Agreement. Information regarding the creation process for the Form of 

Agreement, how it will be used, how to access it, and a link to it is also provided in the email. 

 A new family orientation is tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, August 4th at 6:00. This will be for families 

new to the district and families who have a first-time student in the district (kindergarten). This information 

was provided in the July newsletter. 

 

OES SIP FY22: 
 The Lighthouse team met at the end of May to create goals for the SIP plan under the four pillars. 
 Goals were also transitioned over from the previous year due outcomes not being met. 
 Brandi Costa, Tiffany Rufer, and Randi Webb (admin internship hours) met with administration to discuss 

finalized plans for FY22 and presenting information to the staff. 
 
 
 


